
From: Brooke Mueller <Brooke.Mueller@walmart.quorum.us>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 5/1/2018 10:14:40 AM
Subject: Open Call for Suppliers to Bring New Products to Walmart

Dear Kevin Bryant,

Final week of registration : As you know, Walmart has made a commitment to purchase an additional $250 
Billion in products made, sourced or grown in the U.S. by 2023. As part of this commitment we are hosting 
our 5th Open Call for new U.S. made products. Application deadline is May 4, 2018.

This event will take place on June 13 in Bentonville, Arkansas. For additional details and to access the 
application link, please click here.

We ask for your support in sharing this information with your network of business owners in the US.

Sincerely,
Brooke

Brooke R. Mueller
Director  Public Affairs & Government Relations
North Carolina, South Carolina & Virginia
Cell 202.340.8998
brooke.mueller@wal-mart.com 
 
Wal-Mart Stores, Inc.
702 SW 8th Street
Bentonville, AR 72716 
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